Lyceum Minutes
2.5.18

Present: Mary Weissblum, Christy Park, Rosie Sagall, Barbara Braver, Cindi Williams, Susan Oleksiw, Saira Austin
Absent: Jill Carter

[bookmark: _GoBack]The minutes for January were accepted. The minutes for February were accepted with one correction.

Old Business
Pam Stratton's artist's demo on mosaics was well received, with 13 participants. They especially appreciated the hands-on aspect. 

Ongoing Business
Susan is still working on finding panelists for the THOW program. The state legislature is considering a new housing bill what would lower the minimum size for living units, which would affect THOWs. The goal is to have someone to represent a tiny house, to represent THOW, city and legal concerns such as zoning, and a builder of these units.

The program on shipwrecks is scheduled for March 31.

Marketing Your Crafts program is still in progress. Susan will contact the list of artists discussed and selected. The date is April 21.

An email was sent to Kassi Underwood declining to give her a book event; the decision was made that the book will not draw an audience in Gloucester.

The Smarty Pants program with Mark Parisi is all set, for May 10. 

New Business
Dan Cornell has invited the Lyceum to co-sponsor a film about the current refugee crisis. "Human Flow" will be shown at Cape Ann Cinema, along with a discussion led by facilitators. The film is scheduled for February 25. This is a good opportunity to spread the word about the Lyceum.

The members discussed the possibility of setting up an email address for the Lyceum, which Cindi offered to monitor. The addy will be Lyceum@sawyerfreelibrary.org

John Root, a musician, naturalist and educator, has requested an opportunity to give a talk about crop circles. The library has booked him for a talk on crop circles on June 2.

Will Broussard of Mt. Washington Observatory asked about giving a program on one of various topics--history of the Observatory, strange doings up there, etc. His request included a fee over $350, which seemed excessive to the committee. There was little interest in this.

Barbara suggested developing a program about managing conversation so that it doesn't become divisive and hostile. The committee considered those possibly suitable for leading this kind of program, such as members of Gloucester Conversations or John Stains in Essential Partners, who regularly does this kind of thing. This is a possibility for a fall program.

Another idea considered is the effects of social media, such as social media and the family. The question arose about the schools and whether or not they have a program on this concern. Cindi will contact the schools. 

Clayton Kern wants to do a talk about landscaping. He's part of Walker Creek Landscaping. Saira knows his work. Mary will contact him and ask about his program ideas. Cindi listed three dates available--April 12, March 22, and May 3.

Linda Bourke's artist's talk was cancelled due to illness. She has since recovered.

The library calendar is very full.

Minutes prepared by Susan Oleksiw, standing in for Barbara Braver.
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